EUCLID

ALUMNII

ANNUAL MEETING CHAT

The items below are questions and comments from the chat feature on Zoom as well as poll
results (presented as graphs) that were shared during the Annual Meeting.

WELCOME: Share your name, current location, and graduation year in the chat box.
Connie Contenza: Connie Krnell Contenza, Wickliffe, 1962
From Joseph Koskovics: Joseph P. Koskovics 1973
From Jessica Walters: Hi everyone! I'm Jessica (Oslund) Walters, 2004. I'm currently in Cleveland :)
From Michelle Connavino: Michelle Connavino, 2004, in Cleveland, OH
From Aline Gallois: Hi, Aline Gallois here. Class of ‘06! Currently in Brasil!!l
From Patricia Lawrence Connavino: Patricia Lawrence Connavino, STILL in Euclid, 1973

From Anna ('05) & David ('07) Jeffries: Anna Sudar Jeffries (05) and David Jeffries (07) Zooming in

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: Joyce t Snodgrass from 197°1 in Central Texas

From Kitty Cook: Kitty Knox Cook '72 Algonquin, IL

From David Edwards: Greetings from Richmond VA. Dave Edwards Class of ‘72
From Karen Connavino: Karen Connavino, Class of 2006, in Cleveland

From Michelle Connavino: Meeting materials: euclidalumni.org/annualmeeting

From Greg Fondran: Good morning Alumni! Greg Fondran '83, living on the beautiful shores of Lake
Erie, here in the northeastern Euclid area. Also an alumnus of Wells Elementary and Forest Park
Junior High.

From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: Sorry to be a bit late, Claudine Sherman Steinfurth, EHS '66 ...
From Brian Katz: Brian Katz, Willoughby, OH,Class of 1976

From Dan Hoffman: Hi Dan Hoffman

From Hal (Skip) Theis: Hal(Skip) Theis Class of 1962 Chicago

From Bob Messersmith: Hi kids..

From Dan Hoffman: dan Class of 66

From Nancy Kessler: Nancy Pokorny Kessler class of 58

From Dorothy Hogan Steen: Dorothy Hogan Steen. January 1945 Shore. anyone else listening from

e From Greg Fondran '83 to Dorothy Hogan Steenq: Hi Dorothy! Greg Fondran



INTRODUCTIONS: Which Euclid Schools did you attend?

POLL:Which Euclid Schools did you

attend?
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From Joyce T. Snodgrass: Noble School, Shore Jr Hi Euclid High 1971.
From Connie Contenza: Central Junior high and Central Elementary aren't listed.
From Karen Connavino: Upson, Thomas Jefferson, Central, EHS

From Susan Campanaro: Euclid High, Forest Park, Erwine Elementary

From Anna ('05) & David ('07) Jeffries: Anna: Lincoln, Forest Park, Central, EHS. David: Upson, FP,
Central, EHS

From Michelle Connavino: Upson, Thomas Jefferson, Central, EHS
From Brittany Baker: Glenbrook, Forest Park, Central, EHS

From Bob Messersmith: Bob Messersmith here, Graduated 1951, 2nd graduating class from NEW
Euclid Senior High School. | am doing great. How about the rest of you kids?

e From Greg Fondran to Bob Messersmith: Bob, my dad was Shore '47 and mom (Marcia Stark)
was '53. Go Panthers!

e From Bob Messersmith: Greg...Thanks for response. Are any of your parents still with us? |
may known them since | was at EHS when mom was there? Bob Messersmith
Skytracker@cox.net

e From Greg Fondran to Bob Messersmith: Both passed away young. My aunt Dolores, was a
secretary at the school and then was the superintendent's assistant.

e From Bob Messersmith: Sorry about mom/dad. Not too many of my peers left.

From Dan Hoffman: Euclid, Roosevelt, Shore


mailto:Skytracker@cox.net

From Patricia Lawrence Connavino: Ben Franklin, Shore Jr High & EHS

From Joseph Koskovics: Russell H. Erwine, Forest Park, Euclid HS 1973

From Greg Fondran to Joseph Koskovics: Joe, good to see you're on the call!

From Jessica Walters: Joseph - | was a Safety Town volunteer at Russell after it closed, it was
very cool to be in TJ's "sister building"

From Joseph Koskovics: Did you know that TJ was named by the students in 19507 It was the
only school to have that honor.

From Jessica Walters: | did NOT know that about TJ, but | know that all of us that went there
loved it dearly

From Hal (Skip) Theis: EHS, SHORE, NOBLE

From Kitty Cook: Kitty Knox Cook-Lincoln, Shore, EHS

From Susan Campanaro: Kitty Knox--from the Survey office?

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: yay survey alumni!

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: | hung at survey often all 3 lunch hours......71
From Kitty Cook: Kitty from the Survey -Yes, 70-72

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: hi redhead.

From Susan Campanaro: Sue Pultorak 1972-Survey also 70-72 also!
From Joyce T. Snodgrass: I'm Joyce Tianello Snodgrass, 71, survey folks.
From Joyce T. Snodgrass: hi sue

PROGRESS REPORT

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

From Hal (Skip) Theis: Any idea how many Euclid HS grads and thus potential members?

From Greg Fondran: More than 40,000 graduates/alumni, but actually living is unknown, but
I'm sure we can look at actuarial table and make an educated guess.

RECENT ACTIVITY

From Lynn Benz: Lynn Benz, Class of 1973 Rep

UPCOMING ACTIVITY AND PRIORITIES



POLL:Which type of virtual event would
you be interested in attending?
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From Anna ('05) & David ('07) Jeffries: Euclid history. Would also be cool to hear from students in
some of the new programs- like Urban Ag!

COMMITTEE UPDATES

From Greg Fondran to Wayne Baumgart: Wayne, great to see a Hall of Famer on the calll Greg
Fondran '83. My dad and grandfather were big FOPA supporters back in the day.

e From Wayne Baumgart: Thx, | almost forgot and came late. If Dad is still alive, thank him for
the support.

e From Wayne Baumgart: Perhaps both your Dad and grandpa are still alive. you are a young
one, lol

e From Greg Fondran to Wayne Baumgart: Dad, Byron, passed in 1993. But his Euclid spirit lives
on in the four Euclid graduates he helped bring into this world!

e From Wayne Baumgart: Sorry, | lost my dad in 2009 at 85 years old

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: greg--kin to laura fondran 71?

e From Greg Fondran '83 to Joyce T. Snodgrass: Hi Joyce, yes, Laura is my big Sis! Now Capello
and living in Mayfield.

MEMBERSHIP AND ALUMNI RELATIONS
From Lynn Benz: what services do you provide for class reunions

From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: It would be nice if the link, such as was provided for this meeting was
easier to share with the EHS classmates to inspire some interest and awareness of things ... When |
cut and pasted it, the ability to read some things was not easily readable/workable ...

From Anna ('05) & David ('07) Jeffries: LOVE the family membership ideal!
e From Joyce T. Snodgrass: agree

From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: At what cost to the Class Reunion Committee would there be a
“mechanism for online payments?"

From Anna ('05) & David ('07) Jeffries: Awesome ideas!



From Joyce T. Snodgrass: | think some of us Old folks would like segmented reunions, i.e. Texas alum
could gather in our own unit and Zoom with other groups to meet.

e From Joyce T. Snodgrass: we are cheap! travel hard.

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: Is there a master list of Facebook Pages re: EHS grads? | am on two myself,
but perhaps there should be a place where you list them.

e From Joyce T. Snodgrass: my main Euclid contact IS Facebook

From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: The greatest challenge for these events are often the costs associated
with same. Please send me the information & link for this Reunion meeting and will try to get our
Reunion group to join ...

MEMORABILIA

From Lynn Benz: Memorabilia committee: could you please advise as to what happen to the class of
1950 picture that was located on the East 222 street side of the library entrance. this was the first
graduating class of EHS

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: make sure to preserve rock art on building

From Joseph Koskovics: After the meeting, please take a look at
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u3vXgqFmOIMk

From Norma Smith Harnick: Is there a Shore memorabilia part of this alumni group’s collection?
From Joyce T. Snodgrass: keep all memorabilial

From Joseph Koskovics: | suggest that you promote through the reunions, taking memorabilia that
the alumni wish to donate, even if they are scans or photographs. Then build a class-by-class
portfolio.

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: | donated clothes | made at shore in Sewing class!!

e From Joyce T. Snodgrass: (2 items, a skirt and s shirt)
e From Joyce T. Snodgrass: i shared 1968 yearbook with some missing pages (from sis Nancy)

GET INVOLVED

From Jessica Walters: If you're interested in getting more involved, please click this link and fill out
the form: https://forms.gle/LCsRVoXTTXpQw1426

From Joseph Koskovics: | am a former board member

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: | am interested in memorabilia committee tho distant. Also my connection
on Wi-Fi is somewhat flakey.

e From Michelle Connavino to Joyce T. Snodgrass: Hi Joyce. Glad you're interested in helping!
We'll be in touch!
e From Joyce T. Snodgrass: will share land line phone # later.



EUCLID SCHOOLS UPDATE

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: history of tech programs? Data processing class circa 1969 summer. 80
column punch cards!

From Michelle Connavino: We won't hold your alma mater against you Darryle! You're a Panther now
:) AND you're a member of EPSAA so thank you for joining.

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: my mother graduated from Collinwood 35,.
From Joyce T. Snodgrass: love PCs for people concept

e From Jessica Walters: | love PCs for People too! | was able to donate a bunch of technology
from Big Brothers Big Sisters when we did our office move, they are a huge help to the
community, and awesome/easy to work with!

e From Jessica Walters: Here is their website if you'd like to learn more:
https://www.pcsforpeople.org/

From Patricia Lawrence Connavino: Thank you, Darryle! You are a great addition to the district!
From Patricia Lawrence Connavino: Thanks, Chris! Great to have a Euclid schools alum at the helm.

From Jessica Walters: If you'd like to join the District's mailing list (and | think this will get you the
"weekly callout" newsletter), you can sign up here: https://www.euclidschools.org/SignUp.aspx

From Jessica Walters: Here's a link to the Euclid Observer website, if you'd like to check it out:
https://www.theeuclidobserver.com/

From Greg Fondran '83 to Sandra Russ: Sandi, great to see you on the call!

TRUSTEE ELECTIONS
From Jessica Walters: Here's the "Get Involved" link again! https://forms.gle/LCsRVoXTTXpQw1426
From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: It would be nice to see some older graduates positioning for Trustee

e From Jessica Walters: Claudine - we have available seats, we welcome anyone that's
interested! Typically people get involved on the Advisory board first to get their feet wet. All
the older alum's that were previously the majority of the board members are still involved, too
- just on the advisory board.

e From Michelle Connavino to CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: @Claudine Totally agree. Please share
that interest form link with anyone you think would be a good board member!

e From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: Well, send me the information regarding the Advisory Board
... need to have broader span to keep the roundness of perspective ...

From Joyce T. Snodgrass: Joe Mayer was great.
From Joyce T. Snodgrass: Alum could gather at Lake shore Coffee house (support a 70 grad)

e From Greg Fondran '83 to Joyce T. Snodgrass: Joyce, good call! I've been wanting to work
with Greg on that. I'll stop by there next week.

From Joseph Koskovics: Sorry. Have to drop out. Have a good day.

e From Jessica Walters: Thanks for joining Joe!



From Joyce T. Snodgrass: Jeffries—kin to Harry Jeffries, 71?

e From Anna (‘05) & David ('07) Jeffries: @Joyce - | don't believe so. Family migrated up from
the Ashland, OH area beforehand.
e From Anna (‘05) & David ('07) Jeffries: Randy and Nancy are my parents.

From Michelle Connavino: You can view the full bios of the trustee slate at
euclidalumni.org/annualmeeting

From Dan Hoffman: Please share this educational website with anyone you know who have children. |
created a FREE educational website that covers all grades 2-year-olds to 12th Grade all subjects. The
lessons are accompanied with videos. You will discover the lessons | created are from my travels
around the state working with educators. The lessons meet state standards.

| used to teach at South High now | teach graduate courses through Ashland for free. The website is
updated daily and is used all over the world.

You will discover a Red Button that says DECK TOY LESSONS. This a new revolutionary method in
presenting lessons. It is outstanding in many different ways, it is very innovative, visual and interactive.
| will paste the link below to the main page. http://www.teched-resources.org

HOUSEKEEPING AND ADJOURNMENT
From Jessica Walters: Here's the form again! :) https://forms.gle/LCsRVoXTTXpQw1426

e From Jessica Walters: And the meeting notes are always available here as well
euclidalumni.org/annualmeeting
e From Jessica Walters: And we will definitely send a robust follow up email!

From Jessica Walters: Thank you so much to everyone for attending!!

e From Sandra Russ: Thank you for all your hard work.

e From Patricia Lawrence Connavino: Thanks! Nice meeting.

e From Anna ('05) & David ('07) Jeffries: Thanks everyone! Have an awesome weekend!

e From Brian Katz: Nice job on the meeting!

e From CLAUDINE STEINFURTH: Good meeting

e From Connie Contenza: Thanks for all you've done so far. Great informational meeting!

From Karen Connavino: You could keep some virtual hours for the out-of-town alums
From Joyce T. Snodgrass: | filled out the form on site.

e From Jessica Walters: great - thanks Joyce!



